SUBJECT CE DOT CE DOT TIME HE CE DOT CE DOT

From the Private Secretary

23 November 1981

Leav Tonathan

ICL, Plymouth Grove

The Prime Minister was grateful for the briefing provided for her meeting with Mr. Gerald Kaufman, which took place this evening. As you know, Mr. Baker was present.

Mr. Kaufman spoke first about the current position of ICL as a whole. He feared that there was no clear sense of direction about the company's present activities. ICL appear to be rushing headlong into international agreements, with no forethought about the consequences. He recognised the role of co-operative agreements but he was most concerned that ICL might soon become nothing more than a shell for factoring foreign technologies. This would negate the purpose for which successive governments had supported the company, and its attraction for what was left of the mainframe market would go. The Government still had a major role in relation to the company, in terms of both outstanding borrowing and the guarantee, and he hoped that the Government would make use of this. He also hoped the Government would take a more positive attitude on public procurement.

Mr. Kaufman then turned to ICL's role in Manchester. The company had a long history as an important employer in the city. When Mr. Kaufman was in government, the decision to build a new factory at Plymouth Grove had been important for the area. The site had previously been derelict, and the population of the area were generally on low incomes with very limited job prospects. The ICL project had therefore been a boost to the whole area. He feared that it could revert to a derelict site if ICL withdrew. Before ICL announced its redundancy package last June, the three Manchester factories had employed 2,600 people. 700 jobs had gone in June. The latest measures involved the closure of Plymouth Grove, and the 120 further redundancies in the other factories. He had since been told in confidence by a senior source in the company that the Ashton-under-Lyne factory would be closed in the next three years. That would bring the total ICL force in Manchester down to 1,000.

Mr. Kaufman then offered a proposal for the future. When Plymouth Grove had gone on to a three-day week in June, the company had said it intended to look for outside contract work which might enable it to return to a five-day week. In fact, little appeared to have been done. The small amount of work found in this way had been directed to the Kidsgrove factory. Both the workers' representatives and the management at Plymouth Grove appeared to think that there were possibilities for further contract work. The present Government

/ had retained

W